

City of Kerrville 701 Main Street Kerrville, Texas 78028 (830) 257-8000 www.kerrvilletx.gov

PRESS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

Contact: Stuart Cunyus, Public Information Officer

(830) 258-1116

stuart.cunyus@kerrvilletx.gov

Parks and Recreation Advisory Board honors outgoing members

Kerrville, Texas (April 7, 2021) – The City of Kerrville Parks and Recreation Department would

like to thank the exiting board members that served on the Parks and Recreation Advisory

Board. Terms expired at the end of March.

Four members were recognized at the board's meeting on March 25 and thanked for their

service. Exiting members and their terms of service include Jesse Olvera (2019 - 2021), Greg

Peschel (2019 - 2021), Rose Bradshaw (2017 - 2021), and Lisa Nye-Salladin (2017 - 2021).

"Thank you to our outgoing board members," said Celeste Hamman, chair of the Parks

and Recreation Advisory Board. "This group represents the kind of board member that serves

not only with their advice at meetings, but with their service actions - creating new trails at

Kerrville-Schreiner Park, recruiting volunteers from the community to work events, initiating a

public arts vision, and acting as a liaison with sports leagues."

Echoing Hamman's sentiments, Parks and Recreation Director Ashlea Boyle said, "We

sincerely appreciate the time and service of all our board members. Our board plays a

significant role in advocating for our department. We provide a great service to the community and are fortunate to have those willing to serve with us. Our board members are active in the community and our parks system in a variety of ways. We truly appreciate all of their hard work and efforts."

For more information, contact the Parks and Recreation Department at (830) 257-7300, recreation@kerrvilletx.gov, visit the city's website at www.kerrvilletx.gov, or follow us on Facebook at City of Kerrville TX – City Hall or Instagram at cityofkerrville.



Kerrville Parks and Recreation Advisory Board Chairperson Celeste Hamman (far left) and Parks and Recreation Director Ashlea Boyle (far right) recently honored outgoing board members (from left) Jesse Olvera, Greg Peschel, Rose Bradshaw and Lisa Nye-Salladin for their service on the Parks and Recreation Board.

###